ICAOA BIENNIAL MEETING MINUTES
August 6, 2007


The Meeting was called to order by president Dave Severson at 7:01 p.m.


Severson called upon Josh Berka to present outgoing executive secretary Dave Huling with a tribute that included a PowerPoint slide show, and the presentation of a plaque commemorating his years of service, and several gifts funded in large part by membership donations.


Severson opened the floor for nominations for executive secretary.  A motion was made by John Calacci to nominate Berka, seconded by Benny Rios.  Ted Wernimont motioned to cease nominations, which was seconded by Mark Callaghan.  Motion approved unanimously.

Joe Loria pointed out that over the course of ICAOA history, incoming executive secretaries have been allowed to choose their own executive boards for their first term.  A motion was made by Severson and seconded to allow Berka to select his own board.  Motion approved unanimously.  Berka announced the executive board for 2007-09 will consist as follows: Severson, president; Ted Sueppel, vice president; Berka, executive secretary; Huling, assistant executive secretary; and Gene Vineyard, member-at-large.


Dennis Miller surprised Berka with a shaving cream pie to the face, and while Miller was accosted by Berka, Miller was subsequently thanked by the membership for initiating Berka into his new position.


A recommendation was made by Steve Peterson to compile a list of the schools ICAOA contracts for, and Huling agreed that he and Berka would compile this list and place in a password-protected place on the ICAOA website for members’ viewing only.


Following significant discussion, a motion was made by Calacci to approve the game fees for all sports as recommended by the ICAOA board, seconded by Brian Strasser.  Motion failed.  
Discussion then commenced on baseball game fees.  A motion was made by Bob Barta to amend the recommendations, and was seconded.  Motion approved.


A motion was made by Jim Buitendorp and seconded to amend the recommendations for softball, and was seconded.  Motion approved.

After discussion, Tracy Stone motioned to amend the recommendations for basketball, and was seconded.  Motion approved.


Following discussion on fees charged elsewhere in the state, a motion was made by John Mathias to amend the recommendations for football, seconded by Mike Widen.  Motion approved.


Miller lauded Severson on his work on the ICAOA website, and how it has changed the day-to-day workings of the Association.


Severson motioned to increase the executive secretary’s annual fee to $4000, and was seconded.  Motion approved unanimously.


Berka motioned to increase the annual fees to the assistant executive secretary and webmaster to $500 and $750 respectively.  Motion was seconded, and was approved unanimously.


Paul Schuetz motioned to adjourn, seconded by Strasser.  Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Respectively submitted,

Josh Berka, ICAOA executive secretary

